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Conzett begins term as NCEES Central Zone vice president
Michael J. Conzett, P.E., recently received his commission as NCEES Central Zone vice president at the 91st NCEES 
annual meeting, held August 22–25 in St. Louis, Missouri. He was elected to the position by delegates from the 
Central Zone during their interim meeting in May 2012. As vice president, Conzett will serve on the NCEES board 
of directors and as the zone’s administrative officer through 2014.

A resident of Ralston, Nebraska, Conzett has been a member of the Nebraska Board of Engineers and Architects 
since 2003 and is a former board chair. He has served on a number of NCEES committees, including chairing the 
Engineering Education Task Force from 2008 to 2010.

Conzett has been a licensed professional engineer since 1982. He is a vice president and senior project manager 
with HDR, Inc., in Omaha, Nebraska.

Conzett is a graduate of Iowa State University, where he earned a bachelor’s degree in civil engineering and a 
master’s degree in sanitary engineering. He is a member of the American Society of Civil Engineers, the Water 
Environment Federation, and the Society of American Military Engineers. Conzett is also a board-certified 
environmental engineer with the American Academy of Environmental Engineers. 

ABOUT NCEES
NCEES is a national nonprofit organization composed of engineering and surveying licensing boards representing all U.S. states, the 
District of Columbia, Guam, Puerto Rico, and the U.S. Virgin Islands. An accredited standards developer with the American National 
Standards Institute, NCEES develops, scores, and administers the examinations used for engineering and surveying licensure throughout 
the United States. NCEES also provides services facilitating professional mobility for licensed engineers and surveyors. Its headquarters is 
located in Clemson, S.C.




